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THE  HAVENS  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR  CYMUNED  THE  HAVENS

(Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, The Farmhouse, Broadway, Broad Haven, SA62 3HX)

Tel/Fax 01437 781418 / 07970093217  Email/ebost Christine@havenscommunities.org.uk

http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/the-havens-community-council

THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT BOWEN MEMORIAL HALL, LITTLE HAVEN, 7 OCTOBER 2014, AT 7.30 PM 
PRESENT  

Cllrs Mark Burch, David Faulkner, Matthew Ford, Brian Henderson, Peter Llewellin, Peter Morgan (County Cllr), Joan Phillips, Sue Reynolds, Ian Whitby (Chair), Mary Whitewright, Christine Lewis (Clerk).

APOLOGIES
Lawrence ugHughes
ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Ian Whitby [Chair] as a true record of the meeting held on the 2 September 2014.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.

MATTERS ARISING

Broad Haven Traffic/Parking Problems

Local residents had complained that the traffic and parking problems in Broad Haven were just as bad as Little Haven.  One resident reported that there was also a problem with cyclists using the pavements.   These issues were reported to Pembrokeshire County Council Highways Department. 
AGENDA ITEMS
Town and Community Councils Seminar

Cllr Joan Phillips provided feedback on the seminar held on the 23 September 2014.
Dog Fouling on Broad Haven Walkways

A local resident brought a number of dog fouling issues to the attention of the Council and these were reported to Pembrokeshire County Council Dog Control Department.   
Councillors agreed to consider dog signs for the worst offending Walkway areas in the next Community Council Budget.
Code of Conduct Training

Laurence Harding, Monitory Officer, will be organising Code of Conduct Training sometime in the new year for Councillors wishing to attend.   The Clerk will obtain available dates.

PCNPA Community Consultation Meeting 23 October 2014

Pembrokeshire Coast National Parks Authority will be holding consultation meetings to consult on priorities for the forthcoming years.  There will be a 2 pm - 6pm drop in session for residents and a 6pm meeting for community councillors in the Albany Church Hall, Haverfordwest on the 23 October 2014.

Notices/Publications
Discussions were held on where information is displayed throughout the month.   The Clerk pointed out that the Council Minutes and information received for the public are displayed in the following locations

· The Community Council Website

· The Community Council Facebook Page

· The Havens Diary [hardcopy and online copy]

· The Havens Community Website

· Broad Haven Village Hall [Agenda and some publications]

The Clerk pointed out that she not used the Notice Board outside Londis as it was becoming impossible to get pins in the board, notices were being removed and there was a problem with wind when the board was opened.    She put forward the idea of having a Community Email Group for those residents wishing to received public information by email.   
Cllr Sue Reynolds felt that although there was a good distribution in practice there was some residents who would still prefer to read notices on the Notice Board.  Cllr Brian Henderson said he would look into the problems with the Board in order that it could be used again.

Boardwalk Update

A meeting was held with SITA regarding the grant application and the Boardwalk Group were advised that there was a 50% chance of obtaining the grant and gave some suggestions for information to be included in the application.

The Council were advised that there had been two accidents on the boardwalk over the last month and it was agreed that Cllr Ian Whitby [Chair] would inspect it on the following day and look at the last month's risk assessment inspection sheet in order to ascertain the present condition of the walk.
Cllr Mark Burch put forward a request from the Boardwalk Group that the Council make a monetary donation as per the minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting held earlier in the year.   
Cllr Ian Whitby confirmed that the Council did commit to making a yearly donation once the walk had been replaced with a more durable material but as per the discussion during the meeting the Council were unable to say how much this donation would be.   The Clerk pointed out that there had been a budget allocated for the Boardwalk for this financial year but this was spent.

Cllr Mark Burch suggested that as the Council were unable to allocate any further sums this year perhaps they could contribute some time towards carryout the repairs.    Councillors pointed out that they had a number of commitments throughout the month but asked the group to let them have the dates in advance and if existing commitments allowed some may wish to do so.

Peasey Park Lease

Cllr Dai Falkner brought a copy of the Peasey Park Lease to the meeting pointing out that it quoted a yearly cost of £1 per year.   At present the rent for the area is £660 and Cllr Faulkner said he would obtain legal advice as to whether it should have been raised or not.  

Planning Applications
	NP/14/0489
	Change from a window to french doors, 37 Puffin Way, Broad Haven, SA62 3HP
	Support


Finance
	Broad Haven Village Hall Standing Order
	   180.00
	     SO

	Clerk’s salary  £155.07 plus expenses £33.71
	   188.78
	101665

	Cleddau Press October Issue
	   242.50
	101670

	BDO LLP External Audit
	   246.00
	101661

	Joan Scarret Internal Audit
	   100.00
	101662

	HMRC
	   116.40
	101663

	Broad Haven Fireworks
	     50.00
	101664

	Walton West, Talbenny and Haroldston Churches 
	   180.00
	101666/7/8

	Pembrokeshire County Council Sign Shop
	     66.39
	101669

	Cheques signed/checked by Cllr Phillips and Cllr Whitewright
	£1370.07
	TOTAL


BROAD HAVEN  VILLAGE HALL

Cllr Sue Reynolds advised the Council that the Village Hall Committee had not been successful in their bid for a grant.

MONTHLY POLICE MEETINGS
Cllr Mark Burch attended this month's police meeting and felt that unless there were issues in The Havens area that needed to be addressed it was not necessary for a representative to attend.

SURGERY

The first surgery was held on the 6 October 2014 and one member of the community attended to discuss issues.

The next Surgery will be held on Monday, 1 December, 2014.   This date will be advertised in both the Diary and on Facebook.

END OF MEETING

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9 pm.

These minutes are subject to confirmation at the meeting to be held on the 4 November in the Broad Haven Village Hall.

December's meeting will be held on the 2 December 2014.


...................................................


   Cllr Ian Whitby [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


